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H.E. M. Paul Patrick Biffot 

Ambassador of the Gabonese Republic 

Dean of the Diplomatic Corps in Cameroon 

E-mail: ambaga.cameroun@diplomatie.gouv.ga/ ambagabyde@yahoo.fr   

  Subject: support to the elected President of Cameroon H.E. Mr 

Maurice Kamto 

The Cercle de Recherche sur les Droits et les Devoirs de la Personne Humaine(CRED) 

presents its compliments to the Embassy of the Gabonese Republic and Dean of the 

diplomatic Corps in Cameroon and has the honour to express its profound disagreement with 

the Statement delivered by the Ambassador Paul Patrick Biffot on january 09th, 2019 at the 

Unity Palace in Cameroon during the new year’s wishes to the President Paul Biya. 

The Cercle de Recherche sur les Droits et les Devoirs de la Personne Humaine( CRED) 

requests that the Dean of the diplomatic Corps reviews his considerations about the election 

of Mr Paul Biya at the Head of State of Cameroon on October 07th , 2019. Mr Paul Biya is 

not the elected President of Cameroon. 

The Cercle de Recherche sur les Droits et les Devoirs de la Personne Humaine ( CRED) calls 

for the international community to provide the necessary support to the elected President of 

Cameroon H.E. Mr Maurice Kamto and to help the people of Cameroon to get out of the 

extreme poverty. 

The Cercle de Recherche sur les Droits et les Devoirs de la Personne Humaine( CRED) uses 

this opportunity to wish all the best for the Embassy of the Gabonese Republic and the 

diplomatic Corps in Cameroon in 2019. 

 Hilaire BELL  

President of CRED 
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